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*Network to Bring New Skilled Workers* 

The "Shams Foundation" aims to place young Pakistanis and is cooperating with the local trade 
guild. 

*By Friedrich Niemeyer* 

*Cloppenburg* – Nationwide, companies are struggling to find enough apprentices. This problem is 
also affecting businesses in the Cloppenburg area, within the HWK district (Chamber of Crafts). 
"We urgently need skilled workers," says Dennis Makselon, Managing Director of the Cloppenburg 
Chamber of Crafts. The foundation aims to remedy this shortage by recruiting young Pakistani 
apprentices. The connection came through Amir Hassan from Bösel, who works with the Shams 
Family Foundation. The foundation was established in USA in 2011 by Kamrudin Shams who came 
to USA in 1972.   

Amir Hassan explains that their aim is to help young people from Pakistan secure apprenticeships. 
"We want to contribute to solving the shortage of skilled workers," he says. The Cloppenburg 
Chamber of Crafts has already taken steps to address this. For the Shams Family Foundation, the 
focus is on providing young Pakistanis with the opportunity to receive vocational training and a 
chance to build a career.  

Dennis Makselon believes the collaboration with the foundation could significantly help address 
the shortage of skilled workers. He is optimistic about the cooperation, which would enable the 
placement of apprentices from Pakistan in local companies. The Oldenburg-based Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs has already been informed of this initiative. He points out that many local 
businesses are struggling to find apprentices in fields such as metalwork and mechanical 
engineering. 

The idea is that these apprentices would come to Germany for vocational training and stay long-
term. However, this plan faces some challenges. Makselon emphasizes the importance of ensuring 
that these apprentices do not leave after a year or two. “The goal is for them to stay here,” he says. 
Those who complete their apprenticeship and want to stay in Germany will receive additional 
support. 

Jacob Koopmann, head of Elektro Koopmann GmbH, has already expressed his interest. “We need 
skilled workers,” he says. For companies like his, the placement of Pakistani apprentices could be 
beneficial. However, cultural differences, language barriers, and legal frameworks could pose 
challenges. Amir Hassan acknowledges these concerns and highlights that the integration process 
would require careful planning and patience.  

The Shams Foundation has also established a reputation for helping young people in Pakistan 
pursue education and vocational training. They offer German language courses to help apprentices 
integrate better and faster. 

*Shortage of Skilled Workers*: A significant shortage of apprentices has been reported, especially 
in fields such as metalworking and mechanical engineering. 


